Louisette Lanteigne
700 Star Flower Ave.

Waterloo Ontario

N2V 2L2

On the night of February 22nd I was in municipal council giving a presentation in regards to the topic of a ballot regarding a vote to facilitate dialogue regarding a merger ballot to “discuss the merits and disadvantages” associated with the merging the cities of Kitchener to Waterloo. In truth, no issues regarding actual “merits” were presented by council to justify the use of the term. There was no case arguments presented to warrant a ballot question, and no actual problems cited that would be remedied by a merger or other strategy. There was no explanation as to why a plebiscite was required to simply “facilitate dialogue” on the issue. 
At the meeting, a Waterloo resident by the name of Stan Rector was giving a presentation where he criticized members of council for how they were handling this issue. He specifically mentioned concerns in regards to how our local Mayor, Brenda Halloran was failing to provide the public with adequate information to support the wording of the ballot that she created for this motion. He stated that as mayor she owes due diligence and duty of care towards this issue but the wording as written contains “false statements that may be considered fraudulent.”  At this time, Councilor Ian McLean, who was chairing the council meeting, stopped Mr. Rector warning him to refrain from mentioning names and to not bring up topics of that nature in council. The audience didn’t find the comments out of place because Mr. Rector
was referring to the use of the term “merits” in the ballot question because up to this point, no case evidence existed to state there was any sort of positive merits to be had from a merger. There was simply no data at all provided to justify the term. Mr. McLean had little regard to this logic and he threatened Mr. Rector into silence saying he could be held liable for things said of this nature. 
It seemed in my view a bit premature to interject so strongly. None the less Mr. Rector, obviously flustered managed to finish his speech. In my view, public officials should be somewhat flexible on issues when the criticisms being voiced are about their own performance. Mr. Rector was actually speaking the truth on the matter. It was obvious that Councilor McLean’s conduct led to a chill because a couple of speakers who followed Mr. Rector, namely Waterloo Residents Jeff Henry and Don Cowan stated they would not voice certain concerns as to not offset Mr. McLean. 
When my time to speak came, I gave my presentation regarding the economic consequences of mergers across Canada. It was a brief power point. I finished early so I took a moment to give comment on what I observed regarding Mr. Rector. I simply stated the following words, “ A city council is a forum for absolute and qualified privilege…” At which time, Mr. McLean abruptly interrupted me and stated, “This is not the form for this. Please refrain from this sort of discussion.” I then stated, “It is reasonable for people to give statements of Opinion…” At which time he turned off my microphone. I looked at Mr. McLean and asked, “Are my 10 minutes up?” (They clearly were not.) I asked again, “Are my 10 minutes up? I have 10 minutes to give my views.” He would not turn on the mike. Instead Mr. McLean stated. “We’re taking a 5 minute break”. I asked council from the podium, “Are there any questions you would like to ask of me? Can you give me the chance to answer questions?”  Mr. McLean started to get off his seat. I turned around to the audience and asked. “Did you hear me mention any names at all? Did I even attempt to say anything slanderous?  I said, “I will tell the ministries of this” and took my seat.
Once I sat down, Professor Emeritus Emil Frind who was sitting in front of me turned around and told me, 

“You didn’t do anything. I didn’t see you do or say anything wrong.” Others in the audience came to speak with me and told me they had no idea why Mr. McLean tried to silence me. It was clearly unjustified. 
After the meeting I came home and wrote this.
